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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Off-road vehicle registration and use regulation


	SPONSOR
	Senator Albert Robinson


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 County clerk offices and county clerks


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The bill requires the annual registration and tagging of off-road vehicles as a matter of public safety and to protect the rights of property owners. It defines off-road vehicles subject to this registration and tagging. The consent of landowners required to operate an off-road vehicle on their land must now be a "written" consent. A fine of $500 for operating an off-road vehicle on a public road is established and a $1000 fine for trespassing with an off-road vehicle is established. Restitution for damage must be made to property owners in addition to fines. 

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The fiscal impact of the bill on local governments is indeterminable. County clerks will receive $3 for each registration of an off-road vehicle. In addition to the $9 state registration fee, this will make the off-road vehicle registration fee cost $12, similar to the motorcycle registration fee. The cost/income to the local unit of government cannot be determined in that we do not know how many off-road vehicles exist in the state, nor how many will continue to come into the state (from the seven surrounding states) if subjected to the registration fee of $12.00 and the substantial fines associated with violation of the bill's provisions. There is currently a prohibition against driving off-road vehicles on public roads and trespassing with them. This bill establishes higher fines ($500 for road use and $1000 for trespassing), but the volume of cases may or may not increase; that is, with identifying tags and higher fines there may be a greater incentive to apprehend and prosecute, but a there is also a corresponding incentive not to violate the laws regarding use of roads and trespassing. However, between registration fees and fines, there should be a net income gain to state and county governments, with only a small increase in workload.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Kathy Campbell, County Clerk's Office
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